07/24/13 - Page 16 of 16

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES

OF THE VILLAGE OF NORTH BARRINGTON WHICH WAS HELD WEDNESDAY, JULY 24, 2013 AT THE NORTH BARRINGTON VILLAGE HALL,

111 OLD BARRINGTON ROAD

I.      Call to Order and Roll Call 
At 7:32 p.m. President Pino, called the Meeting to order. The Deputy Village Clerk called the roll and then led the pledge of Allegiance.
Present in Person:       President Pino, Trustees Andrew, Boland, Pais, Kolar, Smith and Weiner

(Trustee Boland arriving at 7:40 p.m.)
Absent:     
None
 
Also Present:

Village Clerk Kathy Nelander

J.W. Braithwaite, Village Attorney
Kris Lennon, Deputy Village Clerk
Andrea Pracht, Village Engineer, Ruekert-Mielke

Susan Allman, 425 Mockingbird Lane

Nancy Schumm, Schumm Consulting, LLC





Bruce Kramper, 128 Pheasant Run Trail




Gery Herrmann, 257 Kimberly Road




Henry Skip Tonigan, 184 Biltmore Drive




John Cifonelli, 297 Oxford Road



M/M Roy Gibson, 150 Clover Hill Lane




John Schnure, 224 Orchard Road




Bill Lackovic, 1600 E. Main Street, St. Charles



Barb Murphy, 26777 W. Cuba Road, Barrington




Bill Klewin, Village Engineer, Gewalt Hamilton, Inc.




Geoff Perry, Village Engineer, Gewalt Hamilton, Inc.




M/M Tom Coe, 22065 N. Old Barrington Road




Joyce Becker, 861 Blazing Star Trail, Cary



David Carlson, 283 Kimberly Road




M/M Ben Kudla, 286 Kimberly Road




Patty Kalinowski, 497 Brookside Road







Ed Harris, Lake County Sherriff’s Department

II. 
PUBLIC COMMENT
Elaine Silets, 125 Arrowhead Lane, addressed the Board to personally thank the Village for its contribution in support of her annual Garden Walk Event held June 29th. Ms. Silets explained that the fundraiser was a success and that approximately $7,000 people attended and a substantial amount of money was raised and applied toward scholarships for selected students attending Interlochen Center for the Arts. Ms. Silets thanked the Village for their contribution and noted that the bus transportation was significant in regulating the stream of patrons and noted that there were no resident complaints. Ms. Silets additionally thanked the numerous volunteers who assisted with the event.
President Pino thanked Ms. Silets for organizing the event for the community. 

Gery Herrmann, 257 Kimberly Road, addressed the Board to discuss damage that his property sustained during a rain event on 6/26/13. It was in his opinion that the damage to his driveway was caused by a rush of stormwater which included upstream debris, rock, seed blanket and a bridge that physically imploded his driveway.   
It was noted that Mr. Herrmann submitted pictures showing the most recent damage and how it appeared prior to the damage. He stated that the Village had a display of flooding which included his collapsed driveway during the 2010 rain event.
Mr. Herrmann additionally stated that:

· Village Engineer John Tierney conducted a site inspection at his property following the rain event on 6/26/13.

· He lost access to his house for approximately one week.

· ENCAP, Inc. provided material so he could get in and out of his driveway.
· It cost approximately $15,000 to repair his driveway in 2010.

Mr. Herrmann stated that he’s maintained his property since its purchase. He requested assistance from the Village in solving the problem as he is of the opinion that the Village contributed to the damage via the Flint Creek Restoration Project. 

Trustee Andrew noted the importance of educating residents about maintaining their portion of the creek.
Mr. Herrmann agreed that residents should maintain their portion of the creek to keep it free from debris. However; he is of the opinion that the Village left debris upstream (from the Flint Creek Restoration Project) which floated downstream during the 2013 rain storm causing his driveway to collapse.
Henry Skip Tonigan, 184 Biltmore Drive, addressed the Board. He explained that he sent a letter to the Village, as Mr. Herrmann’s attorney, explaining the damage that Mr. Herrmann sustained to his property. 

President Pino stated that the Board would be considering the matter later in the meeting.
John Cifonelli, 297 Oxford Road, addressed the Board, stated that he completed the mandated Open Meetings Act electronic training course. 
Mr. Cifonelli stated that it was his opinion that the Village violated the Open Meetings Act two times within a few weeks.  He stated that the first instance occurred during a closed session held 6/26/13. He stated that the Board moved into closed session “to consider the selling price of real estate” regarding the closing of a portion of Oxford Road. Mr. Cifonelli is of the opinion that it was apparent that the discussion following closed session was not strictly limited to the consideration of the selling price of real estate and that the Board may have extended into other matters regarding the closing of Oxford Road. Mr. Cifonelli stated that an Intergovernmental Agreement (IGA) had been reached on May 30th between the County and the Village. He noted that the Board could not have been discussing the purchase price since the IGA was executed prior to the June 26th closed session meeting. 

Mr. Cifonelli additionally stated that the Special Meeting held on 7/17/13 to consider an ordinance to ban assault weapons in the Village was not a “bona fide emergency”. He is of the opinion that the Village could have given a 48-hour notice.

Village Attorney J.W. Braithwaite thanked Mr. Cifonelli and explained that the matters discussed in the closed session meeting held 6/26/13 were directly related to the sale of real estate for the closing of Oxford Road. He explained that the arrangement for the sale of detention rights in Oxford Road had been completed. However; there were requests raised during the Board meeting which could have led the Board to reconsider the sale as well as, reconsider the entire action. Furthermore, part of the reconsideration would have included the matter of the walking/bike path by Oxford Road. All of the matters were directly related to the sale of Oxford Road.
Attorney Braithwaite stated that the Village has a long history to adhering to the spirit as well as the law of the Open Meetings Act.
Attorney Braithwaite commented on the “Special Meeting” held 7/17/13 and explained that there is no definition in the state statute which refers to a “bona fide emergency”. He explained that legislature recently passed a bill which provided that municipalities could take action on an ordinance to ban and put restrictions on assault weapons within a 10-day period. It was noted that the 10 day period expired July 19th at 12:00 midnight. There was difficulty in coordinating the Board members’ schedules before the deadline and that the only date available with a quorum of the Board was 7/17/13. 
Dave Carlson, 283 Kimberly Road, addressed the Board and indicated that his house did not flood during the 6/26/13 rain event as his house did not lose electrical power early on, unlike many of his neighbors. However; Mr. Carlson stated that stormwater has been an issue on his property for many years. He’s lived in the house for 11 years and explained that he has contacted the Village several times about stormwater issues without any results. In June 2013, he hired a civil engineer who informed him that were no swales located on Kimberly Road or Rugby Lane to catch the stormwater runoff. He requested that the Village examine the issue. 

President Pino stated that Village Engineer Andrea Pracht would look into the matter. 

Patty Kalinowski, 497 Brookside Road, addressed the Board and explained that she wanted to speak to the Board regarding the 6/26/13 rain event and drainage issues on her property previously addressed in a letter to the Village. 

Ms. Kalinowski stated that she has been working with Nancy Schumm, Schumm Consulting, LLC and ENCAP, Inc. to repair damage to her property following the 6/26/13 rain storm. All of the upstream debris ended up on her property. 

Ms. Kalinowski noted that she previously sent a letter to the Village explaining drainage issues on her property. She explained that drainage runoff has been a problem since Biltmore Drive was resurfaced and raised 4 inches in 2012; stormwater drains from the Biltmore Drive right of way (located upstream) down onto her property into a storm sewer which subsequently flows to Flint Creek. She noted that the problem is a year-round issue and in the winter, her driveway can have up to 3 inches of ice; stormwater continually pools on her property. She requested that the Village examine the drainage patterns for a possible solution. It was noted that she installed a sump pit and retaining wall. 
Ms. Kalinowski additionally requested that the Village examine the corner of Biltmore Drive and Brookside Road due to the erosion on west side of the street on Brookside Road. She is of the opinion that the drop-off located on the side of the road is now a safety issue. 

Lastly, she noted that she owns the small parcel of property located at the northeast corner of Biltmore Drive and Brookside Road. She explained that Cuba Highway Department disposes landscape debris on the vacant lot, although; she asked that Cuba not dispose landscape waste on their lot. 

President Pino stated that Village Engineer Andrea Pracht would look into the matter. 

Mr. & Mrs. Roy Gibson, 150 Clover Hill Lane, addressed the Board. Ms. Gibson stated that they purchased the home in 2007 and learned afterwards that there is a natural stream running thru the property which flows toward Flint Creek. She explained that they have experienced 2-3 unprecedented rain events which last approximately 2-3 days. However; during the rain event on 6/26/13, they experienced 3 feet of water on their driveway and were land-locked for 5 days. She explained they first reported drainage issues in 2007 both verbally and in writing however; have not followed up due to other commitments. Ms. Gibson stated that they have learned thru their own research and observation that that water converges on their property from 7 different directions and 3 subdivisions. She is of the opinion that the Edgewood culvert is inadequate and that the swales for the properties located at 150 and 140 Clover Hill Lane are inadequate. Ms. Gibson asked the Village to examine and recommend solutions for the Clover Hill Lane drainage issues and address the retention and channeling of stormwater in the area.
Mr. Gibson provided a topical map visual aid for the Board’s review.

President Pino stated that Village Engineer Andrea Pracht would look into the matter. 
III. 
CONSENT AGENDA
Item:

B.
Motion to approve 7/24/13 Vouchers for payment of bills

was removed from the consent agenda.
Motion: Trustee Boland moved, seconded by Trustee Weiner, that the consent agenda 
consisting of the following agenda items be approved: 

A.
Approve Minutes of Public Hearing and of Regular Board Meeting, 6/26/13

C.
Approve the Treasurer’s Report for the 2nd month of Fiscal Year 2014
D.
Approve Resolution # 2678 re-appointing Rob Haas to the Environmental & Health Commission
E.
Approve Resolution # 2679 appointing John Schnure to the Plan Commission
F.
Approve Resolution # 2680 appointing Mary McClure to the Parks Commission
Discussion: There was no discussion.

Vote on Motion

By Roll Call:
Ayes:

President Pino, Trustees Andrew, Boland, Kolar, Pais, Smith 




and Weiner


Nays:

None



Absent:
None


Abstain:
None
President Pino declared the motion approved.

Item:

B.
Approve 7/24/13 Vouchers for payment of bills

It was noted that the Village received an invoice from the Illinois Department of Transportation (IDOT) in the amount of $15,663.00. President Pino asked the Village’s engineer to address the Board. 
Geoff Perry, Village Engineer, Gewalt Hamilton Associates, Inc. (Gewalt Hamilton) addressed the Board and noted that he attended the meeting on behalf of Mike Shrake. He explained that Gewalt Hamilton previously applied for federal stimulus funds (stimulus funds) on behalf of Cuba Township in the name of North Barrington in order to resurface Old Barrington Road between Route 22 and Cuba Road as Cuba Township was not legally allowed to apply for the funds. Mr. Perry indicated that it was his understanding that the Cuba Roads Highway Department was responsible to pay the remainder of the balance ($15,633.00) from the project since the portion of Old Barrington Road located between Route 22 and Cuba Road was Cuba Township’s project and located in unincorporated Cuba Township. 
Village Attorney J.W. Braithwaite addressed the Board and explained that the use of the Village to solicit the stimulus funds for Old Barrington Road was at the request of the Cuba Roads Highway Commissioner Tom Gooch and Cuba Township. The understanding was that the road improvement was Cuba Township’s project and that the Village was the facilitator in order for the township to receive the stimulus funds. It was noted that there was never any expectation that the Village would be expected to pay for any part of the road improvement. Mr. Perry concurred with Attorney Braithwaite and stated that it was his recollection as well.
President Pino asked if there was anyone in the audience from Cuba Township. It was noted that no one came forward to address the Board.

Trustee Kolar asked if the new Cuba Township Highway Commissioner, Randy Marks, was aware of the matter. It was noted that Highway Commissioner Marks was aware of the matter.
Village Attorney J.W. Braithwaite stated that the Village recently sent copies of the Intergovernmental Agreement and the Ordinance under which the Old Barrington Road jurisdiction was transferred back to Cuba Township. 

It was noted that the invoice must be paid in order for the Village to maintain its credit and remain in good standing with IDOT.

Motion: Trustee Boland moved to approve the 7/24/13 Vouchers for payment of bills; seconded by Trustee Andrew.

Discussion: 

There was some discussion.

Vote on Motion

By Roll Call:
Ayes:

President Pino, Trustees Andrew, Boland, Kolar, Pais, Smith 





and Weiner


Nays:

None



Absent:
None



Abstain:
None

President Pino declared the motion approved.
IV. 
ORDINANCES/RESOLUTIONS
A.
Consideration of Ordinance # 1240, Zoning Variation Request submitted by Old Barrington Road, LLC, 1600 E. Main Street, Suite B, St. Charles, IL 60174:

ZONING VARIATIONS NEEDED:

ZR 10-10-5(A): 
No signs are permitted in any residentially zoned district except exempt signs.

ZR 10-10-5(B,4):     
Billboards are prohibited in all zoning districts.  

ZR 10-10-9(D):        
Sign and any background shall together consist of no more than two (2) colors or shades of the same color.

ZR 10-10-9(F,3):     
The use of images, pictures and logos shall be minimized but, if used, should be simplified in appearance and integrated into the site’s overall architectural and color schemes.

ZR 10-10-9(H,1):   
Monument signs are preferred over post mounted signs to avoid a temporary, fragile or rickety appearance.

ZR 10-10-9(H,3):   
Freestanding signs shall emphasize horizontal rather than vertical massing.

ZR 10-10-9(I):       
No freestanding sign shall be nearer than forty feet (40’) to any front, side or rear property line.

ZR 10-10-11(A):    
Total sign area permitted in residential areas shall not exceed five (5) square feet in area.

John Cifonelli, Zoning Board of Appeals (ZBA) Chairman, addressed the Board and explained that the ZBA meeting held 7/9/13 was divided into two components, the public hearing and an appearance review. Chairman Cifonelli stated that the ZBA unanimously approved all (8) zoning variations and agreed that the applicant should be allowed to post a sales and marketing sign. However; the ZBA denied the motion to approve the appearance of the sign. Chairman Cifonelli explained that the ZBA was of the opinion that the sign had too much information for passers-by to safely read while traveling in a car. 
Bill Lackovic, an agent for Old Barrington Road, LLC addressed the Board and explained that Old Barrington Road, LLC took into consideration the comments of the ZBA and made a modification to the sign with regards to its image. Mr. Lackovic distributed a copy of the new proposed sign to the Board.
Village Attorney J.W. Braithwaite noted that the ZBA’s decision on an appearance review is final; however; the applicant has a right to appeal the decision of the ZBA to the Village Board. Attorney Braithwaite noted that the proposed revisions were minor and in accordance with the ZBA’s recommendations. However; if the proposed revisions were substantial, there would be sufficient reason for the issue to be revisited by the ZBA. Attorney Braithwaite added that it would be appropriate to include Chairman Cifonelli’s opinion about the proposed revisions.
Trustee Boland suggested adding a time limitation of (3) years for the proposed sales and marketing sign. If the lots are not sold within a three year period, the applicant could request an extension. The Board agreed. 

Motion: Trustee Boland moved to approve Ordinance #1240, as amended: seconded by Trustee Kolar.

Discussion: There was some discussion.

Vote on Motion

By Roll Call:
Ayes:

Trustees Andrew, Boland, Kolar, Pais, Smith 





and Weiner


Nays:

None



Absent:
None



Abstain:
None

President Pino declared the Ordinance adopted.
Mr. Lackovic stated that he did not object to the time limitation of three years and agreed to maintain the appearance of the sign.

B. 
Appearance Review: Signage, Old Barrington Farm
Mr. Lackovic stated that he agreed that there was too much information on the sign and Old Barrington Farm, LLC subsequently reduced the amount of information on the sign. 

Chairman Cifonelli stated that he was of the opinion that the revisions to the proposed sign were satisfactory and that the revisions addressed the issues and concerns of the ZBA.
Motion: Trustee Andrew moved to approve the appearance of the proposed sales and marketing sign as submitted by Old Barrington Road, LLC dated 7/24/13, as revised; seconded by Trustee Boland.

Discussion: There was some discussion.

Vote on Motion

By Roll Call:
Ayes:

Trustees Andrew, Boland, Kolar, Pais, Smith 





and Weiner


Nays:

None



Absent:
None



Abstain:
None

President Pino declared the motion approved.
V. 
ADMINISTRATION
A.
Discussion and consequences of June 25-26, 2013 Storm Event
President Pino stated that the unprecedented rain event that took place on 6/25/13-6/26/13 was equivalent to a 133-year flood and that the Village had to close three roads and one bridge. He thanked Cuba Township Highway Department for their quick response and assistance following the rain storm. 

President Pino stated that he met with the Wynstone Property Owners Association due to the amount of water that the Wynstone Subdivision received. 
President Pino referenced the driveway collapse located at 257 Kimberly Road. The storm caused the driveway to overtop and wash-out. It was noted that the resident’s driveway rests upon a (7) foot diameter under driveway culvert. 

B. 
Consideration of a Regional Stormwater Study 

President Pino suggested establishing a stormwater management commission with connecting Villages such as Hawthorn Woods, Lake Zurich, Tower Lakes, Lake Barrington and unincorporated Cuba Township. President Pino noted that neighboring communities are not necessarily aware of how efforts within one community can affect both upstream and downstream communities. He would like to take a more broadened approach to stormwater management.

President Pino also discussed the importance of educating residents about stream and culvert maintenance. 

There was general discussion among the Board about flooding issues within the Village.

C. 
Randy Marks, Cuba Township – Stormwater matters

It was noted that Randy Marks, Cuba Township Highway Commissioner, was not in attendance.

D.
Bill Klewin, Gewalt Hamilton – Award 2013 Road Program
Bill Klewin, Village Engineer, Gewalt Hamilton Associates, Inc. (Gewalt Hamilton) addressed the Board to discuss the 2013 Road Maintenance Program. On July 17, 2013, bid proposals were publicly opened at the Village Hall. Six contractors submitted bids. The bid amounts ranged from $639,908.87 to $818,663.20. Gewalt Hamilton recommended that the Village Board approve and award the contract to the low bidder, Chicagoland Paving Contractors, Inc., in the amount of $639,908.87.

Village Engineer Klewin added that the proposed road improvements included 2 drainage issues located on Carriage Road and Shady Lane (at Beachview Lane). A location map was distributed for all of the road improvements. 
It was noted that the first drainage matter was Carriage Road. Gewalt Hamilton recommended the installation of a new storm sewer on Carriage Road between Thomas Drive and Signal Hill Road as there is heavy erosion and flooding on the roadway. It was noted that the storm sewer/drain would be located on the west side of the road. 
President Pino asked if there were plans to resurface Carriage Road following the drainage repair and if the resurfacing could be delayed. Village Engineer Klewin noted that Carriage Road would be resurfaced; however, the resurfacing could be delayed. 

The second drainage matter was Shady Lane. Gewalt Hamilton recommended that the drainage matter be repaired as there is heavy erosion at the site.
Village Engineer Klewin noted that the roads would not be closed when the contractors perform resurfacing work. 

There was discussion among the Board about the proposed recommendations and the Village’s budget. The Board discussed the roadways that required the most significant repair. 
Trustees Boland and Kolar commented that the Village may need to spend more than it has in the past with regard to repairs since drainage issues have caused a great deal of erosion on Village roadways.

Trustee Kolar asked if Gewalt Hamilton could additionally look at Biltmore Drive/Brookside Road for patching purposes. Village Engineer Klewin stated that Gewalt Hamilton would look at the roads.

Trustee Boland requested patch work on Hewes Drive.

President Pino noted that should the Trustees have requests for additional patch work to submit their requests to him.
Motion: Trustee Boland moved to approve the award of the Village’s 2013 Road Maintenance Program Contract to Chicagoland Paving Contractors in the reduced amount of $337,816.88, with repairs to the following roads: Carriage Road from Pinewoods Drive to Signal Hill Road – Resurfacing; Concord Lane from Kimberly Road to Terminus – Resurfacing; Shady Lane from Biltmore Drive to Beachview Lane – Resurfacing; Carriage Road – Drainage; Shady Lane – Drainage; seconded by Trustee Andrew.
Discussion: There was some discussion.

Vote on Motion

By Roll Call:
Ayes:

President Pino, Trustees Andrew, Boland, Kolar, Pais, Smith 





and Weiner


Nays:

None



Absent:
None



Abstain:
None
President Pino declared the motion approved.

Village Engineer Klewin noted that Gewalt Hamilton, Inc. would prepare a revised contract to submit to Chicagoland Paving Contractors for acceptance.

E.
Oxford Road Removal – Scope of Services
President Pino stated that Oxford Road was removed at the site on 7/24/13 and that he received some complaints about debris left at the site. It was noted that the Village is looking into making the site a walkway/bike path at the site.

President Pino noted that Village Engineers Baxter & Woodman, Inc. (B&W) recommended not proceeding with the removal of culverts after meeting with and reviewing the proposal from Rose Farm Paving (RFP) which included the removal of pavement and culverts. Consequently, B&W modified the project scope and plans which included a fee in the amount of $7,000.00. It was noted that the Board would need to consider an amendment to the Engineering Services Agreement.

Motion: Trustee Kolar moved to approve the Engineering Service Agreement Amendment No. 1 in the amount of $7,000 to modify the scope and plans as outlined in the Baxter & Woodman, Inc. letter dated 7/15/2013, documented as Attachment A-1; seconded by Trustee Boland.
Discussion: There was some discussion.

Vote on Motion

By Roll Call:
Ayes:

President Pino, Trustees Andrew, Boland, Kolar, Pais, Smith 





and Weiner


Nays:

None



Absent:
None



Abstain:
None

President Pino declared the motion approved.

F.
Nancy Schumm, Schumm Consulting, LLC 
1.     Flint Creek Restoration Update

Nancy Schumm, Schumm Consulting, LLC, addressed the Board to provide a budget update for the Flint Creek Restoration Project and distributed a chart for the Board’s review. It was noted that the total fees to date for the contractor, ENCAP, Inc. were in the amount of $118,764.80 ($198,227 was budgeted). Additionally, the total amount of expenditures to date are approximately $151,714.00; although, the proposed budget is $235,727. It was noted that the Village would be receiving $10,000 from the Stormwater Management Commission and $141,000 from the Environmental Protection Agency. Volunteers are being used to keep the cost of the project down.

Ms. Schumm stated that the flood damage upstream was minimal from the 6/26/13 rain storm. ENCAP, Inc. is in the process of re-seeding a portion of the creek due to the flooding. It was noted that there is no fee for the additional seeding as ENCAP’S work is guaranteed. 

Ms. Schumm submitted a proposal for debris removal (near the Kalinowki property) from Bob’s Landscaping in the amount of $1,500 in order to obtain access to “Reach 3” of the Flint Creek Restoration Project. It was noted that the project cannot proceed without removing the debris.

Motion: Trustee Kolar moved to approve the proposal for Bob’s Landscaping for debris removal in the amount of $1,500 in order to obtain access to “Reach 3” of the Flint Creek Restoration Project; seconded by Trustee Boland.

Discussion: There was some discussion.

Vote on Motion

By Roll Call:
Ayes:

President Pino, Trustees Andrew, Boland, Kolar, Pais, and Smith 


Nays:

None



Absent:
None



Abstain:
Trustee Weiner

President Pino declared the motion approved.


2.     Proposal to flag portions of Eton Park for walking trail     
Ms. Schumm submitted a proposal from Land Technology Inc. in the amount of $2,000 in order to preliminary flag the area of the proposed walking path to Eton Park. It was noted that an Eagle Scout candidate would be assisting Ms. Schumm with the project. 

It was noted that Parks & Recreation (P&R) Chairman Jane Farrell and P&R Member Patrick Ryan submitted letters to the Board regarding their concerns about the lack of communication regarding the proposed walking path to Eton Park. Trustee Andrew (Trustee Liaison to the P&R Commission) read Ms. Farrell’s and Mr. Ryan’s letters to the Board. One issue raised was whether there is a potential conflict of interest regarding a consultant who brings a recommendation to the Board. 

Village Attorney J.W. Braithwaite explained that there is no legal conflict of interest when a consultant brings a recommendation to the Board. 

President Pino noted that he initially requested Ms. Schumm’s assistance with the proposed walking path; however, suggested tabling the matter in order to allow Ms. Schumm the opportunity to attend the P&R Commission and explain the proposed walking path.

It was noted that President Pino would attend the next P&R Commission meeting as well.

Motion: Trustee Andrew move to table the matter regarding the proposal to flag portions of Eton Park; seconded by Trustee Weiner.

Discussion: There was some discussion.

Vote on Motion

By Roll Call:
Ayes:

Trustees Andrew, Boland, Kolar, Pais, and Smith 


Nays:

None



Absent:
None



Abstain:
Trustee Weiner

President Pino declared the matter tabled.

G. 
Village Update including Miller Road

President Pino noted that the Village has been working with the County to make sure that the project runs smoothly. 

John Cifonelli, 297 Oxford Road, addressed the Board and explained that the construction crews on Miller Road woke him and his wife up at 3:00 a.m. during the week.
President Pino asked that Mr. Cifonelli send a letter to the Village with his complaint in order to forward to the County. It was noted that there are specified daytime hours for construction.

Patty Kalinowksi, 497 Brookside Road, addressed the Board and stated that she was appreciative of the police presence throughout the Village. 

VI.
REPORTS BY BOARD OF TRUSTEES

A. 
Trustee Jackie Andrew
Trustee Andrew reported on the activities of the Parks & Recreation Commission. 

B.  
Trustee Pete Boland
Trustee Boland had no report. 

C. 
Trustee Mark Kolar
Trustee Kolar reported on the activities of the Plan Commission and noted that Gery Herrmann is currently the Chairman of the Plan Commission.
D. 
Trustee Martin Pais
Trustee Pais had no report. 

E. 
Trustee Todd Smith
Trustee Smith reported that he attended the Barrington Area Council of Governments (BACOG) Water Resource Committee meeting as a Village representative and that it was informational.  
F.
Trustee Lawrence Weiner

Trustee Weiner had no report.     
VII. 
CLOSED SESSION 
Motion: Trustee Andrew moved that a portion of the meeting be closed to the public, effective immediately as permitted by 5 ILCS 120/2(c)(5), to consider the acquisition of real property by the Village, or to consider the selling price of real estate and as permitted by 5 ILCS 120/3(c)(11), to discuss litigation against, affecting, or on behalf of the Village which has been filed and is pending in a court or administrative tribunal or which is probable or imminent and as permitted by 5ILCS 120/2(c)(1) to discuss the appointment, employment, compensation, discipline or performance of specific employees; and as permitted by 5 ILCS 120/2(c) (21) , approval of Closed Session Minutes; seconded by Trustee Andrew.
Vote on Motion

By Roll Call:
Ayes:

Trustees Andrew, Boland, Kolar, Pais, Smith and Weiner


Nays:

None



Absent:
None
President Pino declared the motion approved.
VIII. 
RECONVENE OF OPEN SESSION

President Pino reconvened open session at 10:25 p.m.

The roll was called and the quorum re-established.
IX.
OLD BUSINESS
A.
Discussion and consequences of June 25-26, 2013 Storm Event
President Pino stated that there was uncertainty as to the cause of Mr. Herrmann’s driveway washout but it was in the best interest of the Village to resolve the matter. It was noted that Mr. Herrmann would do his own structural work should he agree to sign a release. President Pino stated that should Mr. Herrmann’s driveway wash out a third time, he may have to consider an alternate driveway access.

Attorney Tonigan thanked the Board for their efforts. He explained that the burden now falls on Mr. Herrmann for his review of engineering issues and fees which have evolved. Attorney Tonigan requested the reports from the Village’s Engineer. President Pino stated that Mr. Herrmann could have the Baxter & Woodman, Inc. report/memo. 

Attorney Tonigan noted that his client has concerns about future improvements in terms of present designs regarding the flow of water. He requested future input from the Village (engineers) to Mr. Herrmann’s engineers concerning reducing the upstream peak flow which will impact the viability of design and improvements to Mr. Herrmann’s culvert.  

It was noted that Mr. Herrmann wanted to keep the rocks placed by the Village around his culvert. 

Motion: Trustee Kolar moved that the Board authorize a reimbursement of up to $7,500 to Gery Herrmann for the property located at 257 Kimberly Road for the purpose of covering a portion of the costs of permitting, design and installation of a flared end section and concrete end cap on the inlet base of the driveway culvert and upstream plantings; subject to the Village receiving a complete release in a form satisfactory to the Village President and Village Attorney; seconded by Trustee Andrew.

Trustee Kolar withdrew his Motion.  

Motion: Trustee Kolar moved that the Board authorize a reimbursement of up to $7,500 to Gery Herrmann for the property located at 257 Kimberly Road for the purpose of covering a portion of the costs of permitting, design and installation of a flared end section and concrete end cap on the inlet base of the driveway culvert and upstream plantings or, for whatever the owner chooses to use the reimbursement money for, subject to the Village receiving a complete release in a form satisfactory to the Village President and Village Attorney; seconded by Trustee Andrew.

Discussion: There was some discussion.

Vote on Motion

By Roll Call:
Ayes:

President Pino, Trustees Andrew, Boland, Kolar, Pais, and Smith 


Nays:

None



Absent:
None



Abstain:
Trustee Weiner

President Pino declared the motion approved.
X.
NEW BUSINESS
There was no new business to discuss. 
XI. 
ADJOURNMENT
There being no further business to come before the Board, Trustee Pais moved to adjourn the meeting; seconded by Trustee Smith. The voice vote was unanimous in favor.
At 10:45 p.m. President Pino declared the meeting adjourned.

These Minutes were approved by the Board at a meeting held August 28, 2013.
Attest:________________________ 

Kris Lennon, Deputy Village Clerk
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